COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
June 8, 2011

TO:

Supervisor Joe Sanfelippo, Chair, Personnel Committee



Supervisor Johnny Thomas, Chair, Finance & Audit Committee

FROM:
Mark A. Grady, Acting Deputy Corporation Counsel, Chair, Employee Benefits Workgroup

SUBJECT:
Informational Report Regarding a Study of Capping the Backdrop 

The 2011 Adopted Budget provides that the Employee Benefits Workgroup should study what steps must occur in order to cap the backdrop pension benefit at some future point in time.  The study is to include legal guidance as to how best to proceed and an actuarial study of the impact of such action.  The Workgroup was to provide a report in the June 2011 meeting cycle.

The Workgroup has spent considerable time and effort analyzing impacts and preparing proposals for the County Board related to the Budget Repair Bill -- work that was not anticipated when the 2011 Budget was adopted.  In addition, the Workgroup did not have expenditure authority for actuarial assistance until the March 2011 meeting cycle.  Since that time, the actuary has been involved in preparing a cost study for the adopted change related to the creation of Correction Officer Lieutenant positions, a cost study related to the potential state-mandated contributions, a cost study related to applying the 1.6 multiplier and normal retirement age 64 provision to other employees and has completed the annual valuation of the Employees Retirement System.  The Workgroup has also been involved in reviewing matters related to the RFP for the health plan.  The Workgroup also received a referral from the Personnel Committee in May with a report in the June cycle related to vacation and sick allowance issues. 

For all of these reasons, the Workgroup has not been able to address the backdrop issue.  The Workgroup intends to address this matter later in the year, depending on the issues that are expected to arise related to the Budget Repair Bill or similar legislation.
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